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From President Denny Robinson 

Hello Club members, 
Kay and I got back home Sat. afternoon 

from our first Nationals. This was very well done 
and we both enjoyed the events and meeting 
friends we had met from other clubs over the last 5 
years. The resort was very nice and rooms were 
clean and roomy. 

There were four cars from our club 
registered, Art Graves, Rob Thompson, Judy and 
Mike Piggott and our car. Art cleaned up with 
several awards.  1st place in Participants Choice, 
the prestigious Charles McCartney Daily Driver 
Award, placed in autocross, Hare and Hound Rally 
and I think a few more events. Hope he will be at 
the meeting to name them all.  Robôs car won 1st 
with his Tr6. and I think more. He will let us know on 
Tue. 

I received third place in Participants Choice. 
John Phillips and Jim Lindsey drove down 

Thursday evening and was at the show on Friday. 
John was one of 6 award winners for Club Editor in 
the VTR and I will bring his award to the meeting. 

No problem with the drive down and back. 
Rob had his alt. go out and had to have one 
overnighted to the lodge and was installed. 

I had another meeting in OK City that I went 
to on Wed. and Thur. so missed the autocross and 
Funkhana. 

They did not have a presidents meeting this 
year so nothing to talk about there. 

The next National is located in New Jersey 
in Aug. 2017. 

I knew my speedometer was off a few MPH. 
Kay followed behind coming home and I was driving 
between 60 and 65 and she said I was running 
between 80and 85. No wonder the police were 
looking at me as I went by. Will have to find where 
to get this recalibrated. 
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Hope to see a large group and the meeting 
on the 18th. 

 

From Vice President Rob 

Thompson 
 
Greetings to everyone just back from the 

National VTR Convention at Lake Texoma in North 
Texas.  It was an active week of planned activities, 
most of which I could not take part in.  Not that I 
willingly skipped the Funkhana, Dinner Drives, 
Hound and Hare and Gimmick Rally. But as many 
of us know, Lucas can and does strike at any time.   

For the past two months or so, I have had a 
short somewhere maybe under the dash which 
drains the battery overnight if the battery is not 
disconnected. (With the key off, the green oil light 
on the dash stays on and turns-off when started).  
At Greasy Hands Garage, John had tried to run-
down the source of the short but to no avail; we 
could not isolate the problem.  We thought we 
would have to remove the dash panel to ID the 
problem. So é.. I installed a battery switch in lieu of 
dash surgery.  

Back at the Convention, on the Tuesday 
night of the Convention, I forgot to disconnect the 
battery and Wednesday morning Cecilôs battery was 
dead.  I was offered a jump early in the morning 
while dark and too dang early.  For a brief period, I 
crossed the jumper leads, placing the positive on 
the negative post.  I quickly switched them to the 
correct posts.  After the car fired up, we all drove 
about 10 miles to breakfast.  I notice that the 
alternator was not charging. 

After breakfast, I followed Ed from the 
Chicago Chapter to an O-Reillyôs.  The part man 
looked up the alternator and showed me a picture 
on the screen and it appeared that it was the right 
5- wire alternator. Late that afternoon, the alternator 
showed up but of course, it was the wrong one as it 
would only fit a three-wire 74-76 TR6.  The 
Roadster Factory (TRF) was at the Convention as a 
Vendor and Sponsor and they sourced the right one 
and was shipped it overnight to arrive Friday. 

I charged my battery Thursday night and 
drove my TR to the Concourse Dôelegance Friday 
morning that was located about a mile away.  My 
alternator arrived about 3:30 pm Friday and was the 
right one, a five wire Lucas rebuild.  The spacing for 

the mounting bolt was slightly shorter and took 
some ñfield engineeringò to properly align it.  I had a 
lot of help and just enough of tools and grunt to 
accomplish it.  

After the installation was complete, and 
some final adjustment, the alternator was charging 
like a ñLucasò.  AND the bonus to all of this trouble, 
the green oil light did not illuminate with the key off. 
It was the alternator all along, screwing with our 
minds. 

Itôs a well-known fact that LUCAS stands for 
ñLoose, Unsoldered Connections and Splices or 
their famous three-position Lucas switch ï Dim, 
Flicker and Off. ñ 

Tuesday October 18 is our next dinner and 
business meeting.  This time it will be held at Ikeôs 
Chili, an old established chili house located at 1503 
E. 11th, just west of Utica.  Ikeôs has a wide variety 
of foods, not just their famous chili and 3-ways.  
See u there. 

 

Secretaryôs Minutes of the 
Last Meeting from Adele Blom   

The September 20, 2016 meeting of 
Green Country Triumphs was held at the Wild 
Fork restaurant in Utica Square, a nice new 
experience for the club as a group.  The 
meeting was called to order at 7pm by Dennis 
Robinson, who had miraculously recovered 
from kidney stone problems the previous 
weekend. 

The club unanimously approved the 
minutes of the August meeting as written in the 
newsletter by Donna Thompson.  The 
Treasurerôs Report was given by John Phillips.  
After donating $1,000 to a flood victimized 
Triumph club in Louisiana we still have  left. 

John Phillips gave an interesting Parts 
Report.  Charlie Brownôs gas line sprang a leak 
on the way to the meeting and replaced a hose 
to complete the repair.  He was assisted to the 
meeting by John who found a parts house and 
purchased some hose to replace what failed.  
John Phillips had trouble cleaning the 
tachometer of his TR-6 and decided to send all 
the gages to be fixed and repainted at Williams 
Instrument Co. in Arkansas ($50 each and 
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$250 to replace the broken needle in the 
tachometer). 

John said chad is working on raising the 
rocker arm shaft to get the preload on lifters on 
a TR-8.  You need to pay attention to the height 
of the rocker arms because there is no 
adjustment screw on the arms themselves.  If a 
replacement camshaft is too big in diameter it 
may be impossible to get the preload set 
correctly.  Chad Jester has to measure the 
existing preload and then order shims of the 
right thickness to be put in. 

Rob Rearden bought Tom Needhamôs 
car.  A clip came out of the U-joint which ruined 
the bearings and makes a bad vibration. 

Julia Cross had her TR-3 overheating.  
The radiator was 98% blocked.  She got a new 
core which seems to have cured the 
overheating.  She plans to obtain any parts she 
doesnôt have to make her car completely 
original. 

The VTR Nationals will be in Pottsboro, 
TX October 3 ï 7.  Rob Thompson and Dennis 
Robinson are planning to go, but John Phillips 
was undecided.  The Brits in the Ozarks show 
was good.  John Phillips, Kay and Dennis 
Robinson, Al Garbart, Mike and Judy Piggott, 
and Art Graves went.  There were 5 or 6 from 
Oklahoma City. 

Tom Chronister reluctantly gave the 
Activities report.  We need a new Volunteer in 
January please.  Dennis and Kay Robinson had 
organized a great drive to Ponca City.  We got 
a reduced group rate on the entry fee and a 
really good tour of the Marland Mansion.  
Afterwards we ate at Clicks in Pawnee.  Eight 
people went.  Those who didnôt missed a great 
time.  October 22 Al and Janice Garbart are 
going to take those who would enjoy an out and 
back to Lake Gibson.  More information will 
follow.  November 5 we will celebrate that bad 
boy Guy Fawkes at Jan and John Phillips 
house.  December 10 Carol and Glen Larson 
have volunteered to have our Christmas Party. 

There was no old business, and the new 
business discussion evolved into agreement 

that the practice of moving the meeting to new 
venues was working out well. 

Rob Thompson said the next Triumph 
meeting would be at Ikeôs Chili House in the 
11th and Utica area. 

At this point the meeting was adjourned. 
 

 
 

 
  

MEMBERSHIP:  Cash Billups is a new 

member and has two Spitfires.  Make 

sure you meet him and welcome him to 

the club. 

On August 19th, 2011 the club 

purchased an LG air conditioner for use 

in my shop ($532).  Two weeks ago it 

stopped cooling.  I have since looked 

around some to find a repair person 

without success.  It seems companies 

contacted consider them replacement 

items as opposed too repairable.  I have 

a new one on order at my expense for a 

few dollars more than paid in 2011.  It 

was cheaper to buy now at the end of 

the season than in the spring so I will 

walk around the darn thing for 6 

months before installing it.  Thanks to 

the club for keeping shop attendees 

comfortable for 5 years.  I really 

appreciate the club spending the money 

to keep cool.  If anyone wants the old 

one let me know otherwise I will drop 

it off at Best Buy for recycle.  Thanks 

GCT 
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Thank You from Louisiana 
 
These are thank you cards from a few of the 

recipients of the donation GCT sent to the victims of 
the floods in Louisiana that are members of the All 
British Club there. 

 
 

I am sorry that they are so hard to read but if 
you make them a lot bigger they become legible.  I 
think our $1000 did them a lot more good than just 
having it sit in our bank account.  I hope you get a 
warm fuzzy feeling about being a part of this 
outreach to our fellow hobbyists down south.  
Thanks for being so generous. 

 

 

Hi, 
 
Kathie Hulka entered my/her TR8 in the 
VTR last week and won first place!  I am 
extremely happy for her as it has been in 
the shop most of the summer getting a 
rebuilt engine.  2nd from right 
 
Betty Shutler (Former member GCT) 
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2016 Club Activities 
Oct 22nd   Visit and 

lunch 

Sequoyah 

Park (918-

772-2545) 

Fort 

Gibson 

Lake  

John, 

 

Janice and I just 

took the route for 

the October 22nd 

drive. 

We will leave the 

QT at Highway 51 

and 81st street in 

Broken Arrow at 

9:30 AM on 

October 22nd. 

We will drive 

about 77 miles 

around Ft Gibson 

Lake and end up 

at Western Hills 

Lodge  

at about Noon for 

lunch. 

 

Al 

 

Oct 3 to 7  VTR 

National 

Convention  

Lake Texoma 

Pottsboro TX 

Nov 5 

2016 

Guy 

Fawkes 

dinner 

Coordinator John 

&Jan Phillips 

Dec 10  Xmas 

Dinner and 

dirty Santa 

gift 

exchange 

Coordinator Glenn 

and Carol Larson 

 

Next Club Activity 
John, 
 

Janice and I just took the route for the 

October 22nd drive. 

We will leave the QT at Highway 51 and 

81st street in Broken Arrow at 9:30 AM on 

October 22nd. 

We will drive about 77 miles around Ft 

Gibson Lake and end up at Western Hills 

Lodge  

at about Noon for lunch. 
 

Al 

  

John  

 

I sold my car. The guy from Scottsdale had it 

picked up last week. I enjoyed the years of 

owning & driving the little British sport car. 

All the memories of club activities & member 

activities. My first experience with British 

sport car stated with a 1961 MGA, then some 

years later an MGB. The TR-6 was a car that I 

always felt had a great look & John & Sam 

helped me buy one from a club member in 

1997. I told Loretta that it was a Valentineôs 

day gift, it worked for 20 years. She is the one 

who named the car Jezebel, we were sitting at 

the kitchen table when I said we need to name 

the car. I was shocked when she said Jezebel 

quickly, I asked her why, she said it takes all 

your money & gives you a little pleasure in 

return. I said that sounds like a professional 

description! 

 

Any way Jezebel is in a new home & Iôm sure 

she will be on the road for many years to 

come. 

 

Ted 
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Julia 

Her 1957 

TR3 

Roadster did 

place in the 

October 4, 

2014 Mounds 

Best Car 

Show...."Top 

in Class" 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John and grandson Jack Bartgis enjoying Brits in the Ozarks 

Jim and Trish Lindsey 

offered me a ride to the car show at the 

national convention on Friday 

10/8/2016 and I accepted.  I wanted to 

see old acquaintances and look for some 

tips for Tinkerbell.  Jim wanted to check 

out some proper TR4As for guidance on 

his project and work in a visit with his 

cousin Jeanie.  Nice lady. 

All in all, we accomplished our goals in 

spite of cold, windy, wet weather. 

Thanks to Trish and Jim for the ride.  

Good trip 
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Chad at the 
Scottish 
Festival 
Nice Kilt 
 
  

2016 CAR SHOWS 
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